
 

June 6, 2017 
 

Tammy Gibbons 
Vice President of Property Management 

Furst Properties, LLC 

14648 N. Scottsdale Road, Suite 140 

Scottsdale, AZ 85254 

Re: Perimeter Center, Lot 16 Archaeological Review  

Dear Ms. Gibbons: 

SWCA Environmental Consultants (SWCA) conducted an archaeological survey 135 acres, of the Perimeter 
Center project area, in 1999. The results of that survey were reported in October 1999 in “A Cultural Resources 
Survey of 135 Acres in the Perimeter Center Development, Scottsdale, Arizona,” SWCA Cultural Resources 
Report No. 99-212. The survey efforts in 1999 included all undeveloped portions of the Perimeter Center project 
area, including Lot 16. No archaeological sites or isolated occurrences were identified in Lot 16 during the 1999 
survey. As such, no further archaeological work is recommended for Lot 16. 

The archaeological survey and report were done to appropriate standards and guidelines for pedestrian survey as 
set forth by the Arizona State Museum, the State Historic Preservation Office, and the City of Scottsdale. Please 
contact me at (602) 274-3831 if you have any questions regarding this letter, or the results of SWCA’s 1999 
report. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Cara Bellavia 
Director, Phoenix 


